National Federation of the Blind of Kansas JAYHAWK CHAPTER
MEETING MINUTES FOR Monday March 18, 2021
Time: 4:00pm – 6:00pm
Location:  NFBK teleconference line
 
 
1. Call to order, welcome and introductions (If guests present)
1.   The March 2021 of the Jayhawk Chapter of the National Federation of the Blind of Kansas was called to order by President Rob Tabor at 4:07 p.m.  Those attending were:  Athena Johnson, Brendy Latare, Renee Morgan, Cheryl Miller and Rob and Susan Tabor.  A few members of other NFBKS chapters joined us.
1. 
1. Review/modification of draft agenda
1. The agenda was reviewed and no modifications were made.  It was adopted as presented.
1. Summary of Presidential Release #503 – Renee
1. Renee gave us a summary of Presidential Release 503, as we had decided that a chapter member would review the release from our national president each month rather than spending large amounts of time listening to it as a group.  The Washington Seminar received high praise.  The national convention will take place via Zoom again this year. There was no discussion.  Cheryl Miller will present the presidential release material at our April meeting.
1.  
1. Chapter president’s and state  reports – Rob
1. The Washington Seminar again had good reviews from those who attended.  Next year, some training beforehand on presenting material to legislators will take place beforehand. 
1. Approve minutes for February, 2021
1. The minutes for February were unanimously approved.
1. Chapter treasurer’s report, Brendy
1. The balance of our bank account is unchanged; no new money in, no bills to pay.  So our balance remains at $901.82.
1. Sharing expereicnes and insights re 2021 Washington Seminar – all
1. Those who attended the Washington Seminar shared their experiences.
1. NCAA basketball tournament pool quick reminder
1. Rob reminded us of the upcoming 2021 NCAA Basketball Pool if we wish to participate.
1. Other old business
1. There was no old business brought forward for discussion.
1. New Business
1. No new business was identified.
--Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 4:57 p.m.
 
Next meeting Monday, April 12 at 4:00 p.m., location via conference call line  
 
Respectfully Submitted,
Susan Tabor, Secretary
April 8, 2021

